BARLING MAGNA PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF THE WILDLIFE RESERVE COMMITTEE Meeting held on Tuesday, 5 March 2019 in the Barling Magna Parish Hall, Little Wakering Road, Barling Magna, Essex, commencing at 7.02p.m.

Present:   Councillors Cohen, Gardiner, McKillop (Vice-Chairman), Pearmain and Steptoe. 

In attendance:  Mr P. Shaw (Volunteer), Mr Daniel Simbrey and I. King (Parish Clerk). 

Apologies:  Councillor Bond, Mrs I. Knight and Mr A. Golab.
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1. The Chairman to declare the meeting open 
a. Following a reading of the fire notice, the meeting was declared open at 7.02pm.  Councillor McKillop took the chair in the absence of the committee chairman.

2. To receive apologies for absence.
a. Apologies were noted, as recorded above.

3. To receive Declarations of Interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct and with section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.
a. Councillor Steptoe declared an interest in any matter relating to the District or County Councils and on item 5e.

4. To agree the Minutes of the Wildlife Reserve Committee held on 4 December 2018 
a. Proposed by Councillor Pearmain, seconded by Councillor Cohen that the minutes be approved. For 5, against 0, abstained 0.

5. The meeting will stand adjourned to permit Parishioners of Barling Magna to address the Committee on matters relating to the Wildlife Reserve
a. Mr Daniel Simbrey was welcomed to the meeting.  He expressed interest in volunteering at the Reserve, bringing marketing, fundraising and beekeeping experience.  Mr Shaw would discuss the options with him.
b. Mr Shaw reported that Mr Ted Lester, a regular user of the Reserve, had sadly died. It was expected that there would be a request for a modest memorial plaque on the same bench bearing his late wife’s dedication.
c. He enquired about the pruning ladder.  The Council had given permission for this to be bought.  Councillor Gardiner explained that he believed it very likely that a 3rd party donor was willing to purchase this imminently, along with two benches.
d. Mr Shaw and the clerk were arranging for him to attend a course on using power tools.  More bird seed would be purchased. The Messenger system was not yet set up to alert the team to lone workers on-site. Mr Shaw had had further unhappy episodes with dog-owners whose dogs were out of control at the reserve.  The Committee was loathed to post too many signs, especially as the present ones were often ignored. Councillor Steptoe would enquire if the District Council’s Enforcement Officers might lawfully visit the Reserve.
e. With possible changes to the dedicated volunteer team, the need to recruit further committed volunteers was now a priority.  The clerk would create some Facebook and Twitter advertisements and discuss the volunteering opportunities with RRAVS and SAVS.
f. Mr Shaw was thanked for all his efforts, as well as those of the other volunteers.

6.  To discuss any proposals for expenditure on equipment renewals, replacements and consumables, for recommendation to the next Full Council on 14 March.
a. A chipper would be bought shortly using the Enovert allocation.  Councillor Steptoe advised checking that the insurers were happy with a petrol rather than a diesel motor. 

7. Fun Dog Show 2019 – 4 months to go
a. To make recommendations to the Council for the Fun Dog Show scheduled for Saturday 13th July 2019, including the use of any surplus.  The Council would be asked to allocate any surplus between the Reserve and Dog’s Trust. Councillor Bond would be asked to report on plans and progress at the March Council meeting. Councillor Cohen and McKillop offered to serve with Councillor Bond on a working party.  Councillor Gardiner believed that Rossi’s had been asked to supply ice-cream. A copy of their insurance cover was awaited. He asked why the parish’s own ice-cream supplier had not been selected.
b. The clerk was asked to submit the current draft Event Management Plan to the District Council immediately.  

8. Water supply
a. Work would commence on the morning of 11 March.  The clerk and Mr Shaw would be present to greet the contractors.  If possible, photographs of work in progress would be taken, as well as retaining small samples of the ducting used. Warnings had been posted both online and on-site warning that the site would be completely closed for the period 11-19 March.

9. To note the date for the next meeting of the Committee
a. The next meeting would be held on Monday, 3 June 2019.

10. The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 7.38pm, thanking members for their attendance.

*   *   *   *   *   *   *   *
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